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End of Term Social Night & Competition

Ian Outshoorn
1st Senior

Julie Gannaway
1st Intermediate

Jack Renwick
1st Overall

John Green
1st Junior

Vincent Lardeux
1st Container

From the outside Jack’s lidded box looks very simple, but
once the lid was taken off  it revealed another layer inside
which turned it into a lovely trinket box. Overall judging
done by Kevin Hodder.

Vincent also won the raffle for the Midas Box
video donated by Terry Scott,
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Pierre Bonny, A Basic Box  – 7 May 2013

Show & Tell – 7 May 2013

Is there a difference between a lidded
box and a lidded container? One of
the questions asked at the first night
of the term for our competition.
General opinion appeared to be that
there was no difference, only in size.

Pierre commenced by showing us
some lidded boxes made by various
turners and talked about design and
shape. Also commented that it doesn’t
take much wood to make a small
lidded box.
They can be turned wet and left a bit
thicker until dry. Pierre tapes his
together, bottom to top, with the
hollowed parts facing out and leaves
them for 8-12 months.

The wood in the lathe was rounded
off and then a spigot turned on each
end. Mark the lid at 1/3 and the box
2/3, and part off the lid.

David Browne - Macrocarpa & Kauri
Lidded Box, Fishy’s, Glowax

Starting with the lid, Pierre turned out
the centre, then put the box in the
lathe and turned out the centre of that.
After this Pierre drew on the board
the shape he was making and the
steps he would take to finish the box.

Clean up the face edge so that there
will be a nice fit for the lid. He the
cut a small bead on the leading edge
so that the join is partly disguised.

Next step is to cut a groove in the
top of the box for the lid to fit onto.
Cut this gently and try fitting the lid
often to make sure that you don’t take
too much off.

The tailstock can be used to hold the
two pieces together while finishing
the outsides. Taping the two halves
together is a safe way to remove the

spigot from the lid to finish this off.
Using a chatter tool Pierre put some
decoration on the lid.

Last steps were to take out the centre
of the box using a cup tool, and then
remove the spigot from the bottom. To
remove the spigot make a jamb chuck
for the box to fit onto – can be taped
as well – and carefully turn the spigot
off.

Pierre showed us several small
sanding tools that he had made and
ideas for sanding the insides of small
boxes. He uses plain beeswax to polish
the boxes.

Thanks Pierre for the demonstration
and some handy hints.

    . . . David Browne

Pierre Bonny - Camphor  Laurel
Coasters

Pierre Bonny - Oak Lidded Boxes,
Beeswax

Lee Riding - Rata, Kauri, Pohutukawa,
Offset Pot Pourri, Fishy’s

Lee Riding - Boxed Pen Sets,
Fishy’s,  EEE, Hutt Stick

Vincent Lardeux - Mahogany Square
Box, Fishy’s, Old Bucks

 3 Visitors,
35 members
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Kevin Hodder - Black Maire Bowl,
Fishy’s & EEE

Kris Mackintosh - Pohutukawa Bowl
Fishy’s, EEE, Old Bucks, Child Spit.

First attempt at carving.

Julie Gannaway - Macrocarpa Bowl,
Fishy’s, Briwax

Show & Tell – 7 May 2013

Ian Outshoorn presents long-time member, Jack Renwick, with Life
Membership of the North Shore Woodturners Guild

Life Membership Awarded
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On May 14th we were graced with the
presence of Bill and Nel Blanken,
from the Mandurah Club of Western
Australia,  South of Perth.

And the following is how he made a
lidded box with a goblet fitted to the
top with a captive ring.

Using a pen blank of walnut, the
timber is trued to round. On the end
grain the cup of the goblet is hollowed
out. Using the 10mm spindle gouge
and skew chisel the outside of the
goblet is formed, followed by
reducing down to form and cut the
captive ring which is then manoeuvred
side to side as the stem is turned.

The base of the goblet is formed and
parted off and set aside.

The box is started by turning a spigot
on both ends of a blank trued to round.
The diameter of the goblet is then
marked on what will be the top of the

lid and a recess is turned to fit it. The
lid is then parted off. The lid is then
reversed onto its spigot and
hollowed out – using a spindle gouge
and ring tool for the final cuts. A
parting tool is used to form the lip
that will fit into the base.

Next the base is put on the chuck and
a shoulder is formed with the parting
tool and the lid is fitted. Then the
box is hollowed out after an outer
recess is cut to rub the bevel on, so
that the chisel does not catch
disfiguring the rim. Final hollowing
cuts are once again made with the
ring tool.

The lid is then re-fitted and trued up
with the box. The bottom corner of
the box is trimmed. Decorative rings
x2 are added near where the lid and
box meet. The outside finishing is

done by a shear cutting action using
a wide chisel. This means that there
is minimal sanding to be done.

Final forming of the lid is done
removing the spigot, shear cutting and
sanding. Masking tape is used around
the joint so the lid is not lost during
finishing.

Finally the lid is eased for the last
adjustment to the box and the box is
parted off. Here was a box turned out
in under an hour – finished nicely and
easily showcases all Bill’s experience
and skills. Bill is a life member of the
North Shore Woodturners Guild.

. . .  Andrew Corston

Bill Blanken, Lidded Box  – 14 May 2013

Show & Tell – 14 May 2013

Keith Simpson - Bowl,
Fishy’s, EEE, Old Bucks

Keith Simpson - Macrocarpa Bowl,
Fishy’s, EEE, Old Bucks

Lee Riding - Red Beech Burl, mother/daughter bowl-saved,
Fishy’s, EEE, Old Bucks

Mark Purdy - Pine Toys, Linseed Oil

   3 Visitors,
23  Members
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Carved Tray, owned by Ron Thomas

Lee Riding - Swamp Rata, Sycamore
Pepper & Salt, Fishy’s, EEE, Old Bucks

Ian Outshoorn - American Ash Legs David Browne - Black Bean Bowl,
Fishy’s

Mike Forth - Pohutukawa Inlay Bowl,
Fishy’s, EEE

Dave Anderson, Lidded Boxes  – 21 May 2013

Show & Tell –  21 May 2013

How fast can you turn a lidded box?
With 30 years experience Dave
Anderson showed us exactly how fast
you can do it….very fast! 4 boxes with
5 lids in 40min….all while talking to
us about how to do it.

The demonstration started with Dave
providing some tips for better box
making. His number one secret was,
“if you want it to last, the wood must
be dry!” Another tip was to make the
lid slightly sloppy, this allows for some
movement over time.

Dave also had a variety of boxes to
show us; from boxes with Paua Shell
inlays, boxes with ornamental tops to
boxes turned from logs where the
outside is left rough (but in Dave’s
case, not that “rough” really!). Dave
also noted that when turning boxes you
are generally left with a few offcuts,
sometimes these could have quite nice

or interesting markings.  With these
Dave recommends saving them for
making inlays for your box lids.

At this point Dave launched into his
first box of the evening. I must admit
here that I had trouble keeping up
with the action while trying to take
notes……thus this write-up is
shorter than I am getting known for.

Dave’s basic method for each box
was to first rough out the blank
before trueing it up. He then worked
on the lid first to create the shape he
was after. On a simple box with a flat
or curved lid, Dave shaped it in 2-3
cuts before completing a final cut
when he would slow the cut down
toward the centre of the lid. This final
cut was also performed in one action,
this way he avoided any steps in the
lid top.

He then used a fine parting tool to

define the top and bottom of the box
before giving the top of the lid a quick
sand. Sanding on the end grain was
done from the centre out, and Dave
noted that you must be careful of heat
build-up. At this point Dave also took
some of the sharp edges off, then he
squared up the slot around the base of
the lid.

Once the lid shaping was complete
Dave used a thin parting tool to
remove the lid. He then started on the
hollowing of the box; first step was to
cut the rebate for the lid. This was
done by making small cuts, working
from the centre out to create a shallow
area in the top of the box. Then using
the point of a skew chisel Dave cut
the rebate for the lid, regularly
stopping the lathe and checking the fit
of the lid.

   3 Visitors,
31  Members
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With the lid fitted, Dave continued
to remove wood from the inside of
the box, always making cuts from the
centre out toward the sides. He
commented at this point that you
could drill a hole first if preferred.
The shape Dave likes to have in his
boxes is a rounded bottom, which

helps when you are trying to “scoop”
something out. The base thickness
was 5-6mm.

After a bit more sanding of the inside
the box was parted off with the thin
parting tool and the box was
complete. For sanding the inside of
boxes Dave recommends the use of
canvas backed sandpaper.

During the demo Dave also turned
some ornamental lids, a “lifted”
goblet style box with ornamental lid
and a reverse lid box. With the goblet
style box Dave noted that the foot
should be slightly smaller in diameter
than the box itself. He commented
that with the lids you could get really
creative by turning beads and coves
and using inlays from chucking off-
cuts to good effect.

Dave Anderson, Lidded Boxes  – 21 May 2013

Then as a final note, Dave talked a bit
about the best timbers for boxes,
commenting that most medium
density timbers will make a nice box.

Thank you Dave for a truly stunning
demonstration of your skills as a wood
turner and for passing on your
experiences in box making.

. . . Richard Bootten

Boxes and lids by Dave

This month’ s specials at
    www.timberlywood turning.co.nz    timberly@xtra.co.nz  092977051

TEKNATOOL LATHES
Nova Comet ll with Free Midi Chuck $949.00

Nova 1624 with Free V ermec 100mm Chuck $1999.00

Nova DVR XP with Free Nova 2 Chuck     $ $3749

Nova DVR 2024 with Free Nova 2 Chuck and 3 jaw set s $5499.00

Nova 2 Chuck with insert pin + 50mm + 100mm jaws $325.00

Colejaw set with Free Buffer set V alue $34.95 for $105.95

Star Bond Ca Glue by 3 any flavour $13 each

Woodcut T ools Free post on any item in the range

New in stock Pen Kit s and Hardware: S tar Bond CA: Clock insert s

Second hand Nova 3000’ s 2 to choose from + second hand tools

Please mention this flyer to get your
discount,  email:timberly@xtra.co.nz

with your wish list for a quote.

Combine orders and I will deliver to your
club or you are welcome to visit our

Showroom/Gallery at 320 Hunua Road
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Salt & Pepper Grinders Workshop  –   25 May 2013

A salt & pepper workshop was
organised for a Saturday morning,
May 25, to be taken by Lee Riding.
Several members took the opportunity
to come down to the Guild and go
through the process of making them.

Lee had brought some Crushgrind
mechanisms in two different sizes so
that there was a choice to make before
we started.

For the first part of the morning Lee
explained the process and where to
start, giving us a printed plan with all
the measurements and hole sizes.

After that it was onto the lathes and
the shaving started to fly. As the wood
took shape, Lee was available to
answer any questions and move
around to see how things were
progressing.

Some managed to finish one off while
there as the morning ended about
1.00pm. All were encouraged to
complete a set at home and bring them
down for Show & Tell on Tuesday.

Big thank you to Lee for organising
the very worthwhile workshop.

. . . David Browne

Visiting Groups

Through the term the Guild demonstrated and hosted three different
groups.  Lee and Edwin went to the Orewa Womens Institute.
Rodney Senior group came to the Guild hall and were entertained
by Lee, Ian and David on a Monday afternoon. Te Atatu Christian
group were at the Guild hall on a Tuesday afternoon.

The Guild was given a donation by all three groups.
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Bruce Wood, Threaded Lidded Box  – 28 May 2013

Show & Tell –  28 May 2013

Harder wood is better for cutting
threads on boxes and Bruce started
with a piece of Puriri about 80mm
square and rounded this off with a
roughing gouge, making it as parallel
as possible by eye.

He then turned a spigot on each end
for 50mm jaws, marked off lid and
bottom and cut area for thread, 5mm
less than overall diameter. Parted off
lid and put this into the chuck.

A recess was cut inside the lid 4mm
smaller and finished the inside
concave. Sanded inside and put
superglue all over the inside as a
sealer, applied EEE wax and then
Shellawax to finish.
Bruce used a jig designed by Soren
Burger (no longer available) which
fitted onto the tailstock and then
attached the chuck with the lid in it
to this. Female threads are cut first
and cut twice.
The cutting bit is put into the

headstock and the lathe speed set at
300rpm.

After cutting the thread on the lid the
bottom was put into the chuck and
the male threads were cut. With some
minor adjustments of thousands of
an inch the lid fitted nicely.

The cutter was removed from the
headstock, the bottom was then put
there and, using a 60mm Forstner bit,
the inside was drilled out.

The base inside was finished off with
a scraper to get rid of the hole left in
the very centre by the drill bit, and
then the inside was sanded. Again
sealed with superglue, EEE and
Shellawax.

Checking that the lid fitted well, Bruce
took a very fine cut off the top edge to
make sure there was no gap showing.

With the box in the chuck and the lid
screwed on, the spigot on the lid was
taken off. Then a final cut to make the
outside of the top and bottom the same
diameter.

Bruce put some texturing on the top
of the lid and the cut the spigot off the
bottom. Sanded all over and finished
as before. He likes to finish off all his
boxes by buffing with 3 different
buffing wheels.

Thanks Bruce for the demonstration
on cutting threads on a box.

. . . David Browne

Jim Clarke - Kauri Bowl,
Fishy’s, EEE

Terry Denvers - Kauri Lidded Box,
Fishy’s, EEE, Old Bucks

David Browne - Silky Oak & Rosewood
Salt & Pepper, Fishy’s, Glowax

Kris Mackintosh - Swamp Rata,
London Plane,  Salt & Pepper,

Fishy’s, EEE, Old Bucks

  3 Visitors,
24  Members
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Michael Bernard, Large Ladle – 4 June 2013

Michael Bernard is making a ladle,
showcasing his off-centre turning
techniques. He starts by explaining
that the idea is to turn a stick with a
ball.

The wood starts as a block with a long
stem. He rounds out the whole piece
and works it into an initial shape, using
a pre-turned wooden ball as a visual
reference and a cup-chuck as a gauge
to measure what the diameter of the
ball should be. He marks that
measurement with a pen directly on
the wood and begins to round the ball
into a sphere within the measured
lines.

He explains that it’s good to take small
amounts of wood off at a time while
making spheres to practice tool skills.
His tool technique was to rub the bevel
and raise the rear end of the tool to
present the blade to the wood. When
turning dry kauri, it is good practice
to keep tightening the tail stock to
make sure the wood does not come
loose.

Michael worked the handle of the ladle
down to the desired thickness and
checked the ball shape against the pre-
made wooden ball to see where it
needed more adjusting. He suggests
using a sharpened flat pipe to find the
high spots on the sphere while it’s eyes
and feeling around the ball to check
for evenness. Turn the lathe off to do
that.

The newly turned object is removed
from what’s left of the original block
and now resembles a large baby’s
rattle. The unfinished ladle is
attached to the cup chuck using three
to four spots of hot glue around the
edge. Once the glue is dry and set,

attach the cup chuck to the lathe.
Rotating the work before turning the
lathe on is important to ensure
nothing will catch.
Bring the tool rest up to the end of
the work and make sure the tail stock
is out of the way as you will lean
down the length of the lathe. Be sure
not to bring your arm past the tool
rest in case it connects with the
spinning handle, which can be
difficult to see.
 The cavity of the ladle is slowly and
gently turned out using a 55° gouge.
Take your time with this so the work
does not fly out of the cup chuck.

Stop the lathe regularly to check the
diameter of the cavity.

Once wide enough Michael continued
to turn out the depth of the scoop. He
takes this part slowly, never rushing
or pushing too fast. His technique is
to line the bevel up facing the
direction he wants to cut while
entering the inside of the work. Doing
this prevents the work from grabbing
on to the chisel. Again, he rubs the
bevel first to feel where the edge of
the work starts as it is hard to see.

For optimal control with the chisel,
have as much contact with your arm
on the tool rest as possible. Loss of
bevel contact can produce different
noises, so listen for a change in sound
to make sure the cut is still on. To
finish the inside, Michael switched to
a cup tool.

Using a craft knife to cut through the
glue, he removed the piece from the
cup chuck. To get the excess glue off
the wood, he uses mineral turps or
places it in the freezer until the glue
can break off, then hand sands to
finish.

Thanks for the demonstration
Michael.

. . . Hamish Miles

24 Members

Mike’ s Sharpening

A superior sharpening edge on household, gardening
and workshop tools.

Phone: 425 6782 or 02133 1323
or see me at Matakana Markets on Saturdays

no saw blades
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Down from Whangarei for a weekend
workshop with the North Shore
Woodturners Guild, Shane started the
morning talking about designing and
planning your piece before you begin
turning.

He has a very simple and quick
method of doing this – all that is
required is a rough circle drawn on a
piece of paper and then you put a line
thru this anywhere. As you can see this
gives you the sizes for two bowls and
then all that is required is the design
for the edge or rim.

Painting and colouring were also
looked at, with several of Shane’s
pieces being passed around and

discussed, and a look at the different
paints and dyes used.

Another part of the workshop was
spent looking at use of tools and
sharpening them. Shane had plenty
of time to spend with each turner
through the day, watching and
adjusting what they were doing on
the lathe.

Saturday was aimed at newer turners
with Sunday for those who had been
turning for a while.

Numbers attending on both days
were a little disappointing as it is not
very often that we get the opportunity
to spend some time with a master
turner. Never mind, it meant that
Shane had more time to spend with
those that did come. Also attending
were members from South Auckland
and Franklin Woodturning Guilds.

Pictures at right and below show
some of Shane’s work. At the
beginning of the sessions, form
shape, texturing and colouring were
talked about and examples passed
around.

. . . David Browne

Shane Hewitt Workshop Weekend – 8-9 June 2013

A very useful jig for making spoons that Shane had made which could
come in handy for next terms spoon project
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Shane Hewitt Workshop Weekend – 8-9 June 2013
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David Browne - Black Maire Bowl
Fishy’s, Painted rim

Leslie Whitty - Chesnut & Cedar
Balls, Fishy’s

Leslie Whitty - Bowl

Ian Outshoorn - Pepper Tree Platter,
Fishy’s

Revision Night  - 11 June 2013

As Pepi was unavailable for
tonight’s demonstration, Ian and
Trefor stepped in and spent some
time passing on what Shane Hewitt
had been showing members over the
weekend before while it was still
fresh in their memories.

This turned out to be quite a good
evening as they demonstrated
several cuts with gouges that Shane
had used, and the stance he uses at
the lathe.

At the end of the evening they had
managed to turn quite a nice replica
of the bowl that was the main focus
of the weekend workshop with
Shane.

Thank you Ian and Trefor for
demonstrating and filling the
evening for us.

. . . David Browne

Show and Tell – 11 June 2013

Ian Outshoorn - Black Maire Bowl,
Fishy’s

Ian Outshoorn - Chesnut Bowl,
Fishy’s, Painted rim

3 Visitors
20 Members
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Dick Veitch, Offset Finial Lidded Box  -18 June 2013

Oh, what a delight it is to have
somebody of the calibre of  Dick
Veitch turn up. His sharp wit in
keeping the backbench banters in
check is only second to his razor
edged chisels in delivering an
informative, entertaining rendition of
a modestly small commissionaire’s
hat lidded box. And this is
supplemented by a host of tips, tricks
and traps.
A Transportable Sharpening System
which uses a CBN (Cubic Boron
Nitride)  grinding wheel attached to
the headstock and standard platform
chisel holder attached to the tool post
was displayed.

Although an 8” 120# CBN wheel is
somewhat pricey the superb finish
together with its longevity of many
years rates it better than comparable
sized corundum. The ability to
produce consistent quality razor
edged cutting tools goes a long way
in the quest of developing perfect
surfaces.
Now getting back to the lidded box.
Although any size box can be made
to this basic design, consideration
must be given to the time available
for the demonstration and also the fact
that some eccentric turning will be
required. 50 to 70 millimetre seems
to be the best option, thus a 70mm
cube of wood will be required.

Consideration to the type of wood
most suitable must be given. Soft
wood would tend to tear on delicate
detailed work so that hard woods
would be favoured. A piece of Celery
Pine (Tanekaha) was chosen, however
it may not have been the best option.

[1] The work piece is secured
between centres, rounded and small,
about 3mm, spigots turned on each
end. Speed was set at 1500 rpm even
though Dick said he would go higher
to at least 2000 rpm in his home
workshop. At this point the Perspex
safety screen was wheeled into
position. This resulted in some
debate about the wisdom of such
precautions. Dick pointed out that
considering the direction of rotation
and the relative position of the chuck
and tool post would result in the work
piece being flung in the direction of
the turner - away from the audience.
Some alternating waves of light-
hearted scepticism and deafening
silence from the bantering beauties,
however Dick did manage to prove
his point a little later on. The spigots
are turned to 46mm diameter using a
set of callipers.

A range of interchangeable bits which
fitted into a homemade handle to
which a 10mm keyless chuck had
been attached was displayed. What
a neat idea! All the tools, at least 20,

are contained within a purpose made
cloth pocketed pouch. The drill
chuck also has the advantage of being
able to accommodate a wide range
of diameters. A definite must fashion
accessory for the travelling turner.

[2] The work piece is chucked up and
the shape of the body developed as
pleasing hourglass curve shape using
the rule of thirds as a guide.

[3] Using a very thin parting tool, the
work piece is parted in the waist
producing a large and a small bit for
the lid and body respectively.

[4] The smaller work piece is secured
in the chuck and hollowed out for the
body. A small lip is carefully
developed and expertly cleaned up

as location for the lid. The body
bottom is then flattened to a depth of
about 20mm.  In turning it may be
difficult to see the cutting tip so it is
often better to view progress on the
alternate side. A Soren Burger tool
may be useful to perform this
particular operation but dispensed
with in this instance. Finish sanding
as required.

[5] The lid is chucked up with similar
hollowing procedures as above. The
lip on the bottom piece is carefully
measured and using dividers
transferred to the current work piece.
Usual care to be taken in working
divider on rotating objects! Tight fits
are not desirable in lidded boxes
generally so that a rattle fit would be
preferable. Try fit is the best method
to ensure the required result. Finish
sanding as required.

[6] Replace the bottom in the chuck,
fit the lid and support with tailstock.
Now the body shape can be corrected
and finished to suite your taste.
Masking tape is applied along the split
line to secure the lid and base so that
the a slight curve may be applied to
the base after the spigot is removed.
Attention to these seemingly
unimportant  details is the making of
the difference between ordinary item
and a superb piece of art. Finish
sanding as required.

3 Visitors
 27 Members



14NSWG  no: 154,  July 2013 www.wood.org.nz

Dick Veitch, Lidded Box  - 18 June 2013

David Browne - Rimu & Celery Pine
Fishy’s, EEE

Trefor Roberts - Kahikatea small Bowl,
Ebony Stain

Aidan Tattley - Large Shellcase with
Kauri turned tip. Overall 1 metre

Ian Outshoorn - Red Beech Burl
Platter, Teak Oil

Ian Outshoorn - Red Beech Burl
Platter, Teak Oil

Show and Tell - 18 June 2013

[7] A jam chuck is improvised by
clamping a suitable chunk of (waste)
wood in a chuck with two opposing
jaws removed. Having turned to exact
size, using try fit method, the lid is
mounted. Now the jam chuck can be

offset approximately 20 mm so that
the top detail can be turned. Usual
precautions in offset turning to be
followed.

[8] I am always astounded as to how
simple the experts make these
intricate / delicate turning operations
seem. But with steady hands and co-
ordinated movements the beautiful
flowing curves of the Commissionaire’s
hat magically appear.

With great relief to the front rowers
the demo was successfully completed
before the pumpkin hour of 9 o’clock
was reached!

Many hearty thanks to Dick for
venturing so far North to deliver his
superb demonstration.

. . . Cyril Bosch

TECO NZ LTD
 3/477 Gt South Road, Penrose Auckland

For full technical support
PHONE (09) 526 8480    F AX (09) 526 8484

THE BIG NAME IN ELECTRIC MOTORS
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Practical Night – 25 June 2013

Show and Tell – 25 June 2013

Pierre Bonny and David Dernie
organised some spalted elm to be cut
up on the bandsaw which could then
be made into boxes or a similar box
demonstrated by Dick Veitch the
week before.
Some of the lathes were soon busy,
with members working on the boxes
and some watching.

The chips were flying as the elm
branches were rounded off and
spigots turned on the end. Working
behind Pierre, David Browne was in
the firing line, and could have been
buried by chips if the boxes had been
a bit bigger.
The shapes were taking place quite
quickly as turners cut off lids and
hollowed out their boxes.

Then came the tricky part for those
working on the offset finial on their

boxes. Not all were finished so there
was some work to do at home.

A good night was had by all, even
those who chose to watch the action.
After cleaning up the floor and tiding
up, those who took part thanked
Pierre and David for the wood and
the ideas.

Kevin Hodder - Rimu Needle Travel Kit Peter Burnett - Macrocarpa Tray Julie Gannaway - Bowl

Julie Gannaway - Lidded Boxes,
woven lid

21 Members
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Thursday Class, Kids at Risk - 27 June 2013

In this short term a few other girls and
I have been participating in wood
turning. I have enjoyed every minute
of it. I have felt we gained a lot of
positive stuff out of this. We have
made a lot of things like pens, paper
towel holder, coat hooks, drum sticks,
fruit bowls and much more. I’ve kept
a lot of the things and given some to
family and friends. I’ve enjoyed this
and can’t wait for term 4.

. . . from Brittany

In this term a few other girls and I
have been doing wood turning here.
It’ s so much fun and was a great
experience like no other. I’ve enjoyed
making things like paper towel
holders, fruit bowls, spinning tops
and many more. I’ve kept most for
myself but I’ve given a few away to
friends and family. I can’t wait to do
wood turning again.

. . . from Abby

North Shore Guild Members Edwin Duxfield, Leslie
Whitty, Lee Riding, and Julie Gannaway were at the
Bunnings open evening doing some demonstrating and
talking to the public about wood turning. Some of the
items they make were on display and available to
purchase. Julie took some photos for the newsletter.

Bunnings Open Evening Demonstration

A special thanks to Kevin Hodder
who organnises the class and projects
to make.

Also to Guild members who came
down regularly to help with the three
groups of children.
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Terry Scott, Midas Box  – 2 July 2013

On Tuesday, July 2nd, Terry Scott
arrived to demonstrate his Midas Box
which came about as a continuation
from his Manta Ray Series.

First the wood. It needs to be tight
grained with some integral strength as
the grain will be running down thru
the wings. E.g. sheoak, pohutukawa,
maire and tonight Terry used a piece
of quila. The dimensions being:
l=170mm, h=70mm and depth 70mm.

Not only that, it helps if the block is
dead square. An accurate centre hole
is marked, punched, reamed with a
Phillips head screwdriver and then an
8.5mm hole is drilled using the drill
press and finally mounted to a
screwchuck.

Next the corners are coated with Star
Bond to prevent chipping out and the
arcs of the wings are marked. Turning
starts using a 35mm grind and the
underside of the wings and bowl part
is cut rubbing the bevel. Care must be
taken not to hook the end grain and so
one approach is from the outside in
and from the bottom of the bowl up to
the underside. There is a lot of hit and
miss on the outside of the wings but at
1500rpm it is not that noticeable.

A 30mm spigot is turned using the
sharp end of the skew. Some shaping
of the bowl underside happens at this
point by shear scraping with skew. Star
Bond is added to the wing arcs. The
wing thickness is marked and final
turning of the curve underside is
finished.

Then 4 struts are hot glued on to the
wing tips and bowl underside. These
will support the wings during turning
when the piece is reversed.

First though the end grain is cut using
the top 2-3mm of the skew. Here the
turner stands in line with the turning
wood and Terry emphasised the need
for good face protection, make sure
everything is tight, the wood is
securely mounted with no flaws. (He
wasn’t too impressed with having to
wipe the face shield with what could
have been some of Ian’s old nose
tissue.)
For the next section the piece is
reversed using a chuck aligner to
mount the 30mm jaws and chuck as
we want the piece running true.
Using pull cuts (remember we are
turning cross grain) the top of the
wings is cut away down to the

marked line. The overhang of the
wings and the up-stand of the bowl
are about the distance of the
thickness of the wings.

The outer circumference of the lip
of the box is turned. A good Midas
has wings that are perfectly parallel.
Using a contour gauge check that the
top and bottom of the vessel flows
nicely through the wing.

Once the wing and lip is finished the
supporting area is turned away and
the rebate for the lid is formed in a
way that the piece can be jamb
chucked so the bottom can be
finished. The inside of the box is cut
out measuring with verniers the final
depth. The inside of the box is
finished using a double sided scraper.
This leaves a finish good enough to
start sanding at 320 grit.

Before reversing onto a jamb chuck
a template has to be made out of
cardboard. First a male is cut of the
inside of the box and then the female
part is traced out – the difference in
size being the intended wall thickness
of the box. The female part is the one
we want so the outside of the box can
be turned to the exact shape, as we
can’t see the inside of the vessel while
turning and finishing the outside.

The next thing to do is to turn a lid. A
square block is mounted in a chuck
and the underside of the lid is cut. The
lid is matched with the piece for
fitting and then waste-wood is cut
away from the back of the lid and it
is then parted off. The lid is reverse
mounted and the top is shaped and a
hole for the finial is cut.

Now the support struts are removed
from the wings using a heat-gun. The
piece is reversed and mounted on a
jam chuck and the final turning of the
box underside is done using the
template prepared previously. Check
the vessel will stand on the wing tips.
Shear scrape the box outside with the
skew to get a largely sanding free
finish. The tailstock support is
removed and the very bottom is
finished.

Terry at this point ran out of time as
the piece is quite involved and there
is a lot to do. He promptly then had
to attend to the needs of those who
wanted to buy some of his quality
merchandise. I told myself sternly

2 Visitors
38 Members
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Terry Scott, Midas Box  – 2 July 2013

Show and Tell – 2 July 2013

David Browne - Rimu
 Hollow Form

Ian Outshoorn
Oak Platter

Aidan Tattley - Pohutukawa
Salt & Pepper Shakers, Briwax

Kris Mackintosh - Totara Earring Box,
Fishy’s, EEE, Old Bucks

“No more than a $50.00 spend”. But
alas I weakened and by the time Ian
and I locked up for the night I was
$250.00 out of pocket. No excuse
now not to make a Midas Box.

Thanks Terry, for coming and sharing
your passion for woodturning with
us.

. . . Andrew Corston

Kevin Hodder was asked by a lady to make these
extra large (number unknown) knitting needles
for display purposes. After they were finished
he was asked to make a crochet hook as well.
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End of Term Competition & Family Evening - 9 July 2013

John GreenCharlie Lardeux Barrie Millar

Kevin Watson

Barrie Millar

Andrew Corston Andrew Corston Pierre Bonny

Vincent Lardeux

Jack Renwick Vincent Lardeux

Ian Outshoorn

Pierre Bonny

Vincent Lardeux

Bruce Withers David Browne

Ian Outshoorn

Vincent Lardeux

24 Members
12 Wives & friends

Julie Gannaway

Jack Renwick

Jack Renwick  Trefor RobertsLeslie Whitty

Colin Crann

Doug Cresswell

Doug Cresswell

Andrew Corston Trefor RobertsVincent Lardeux Vincent Lardeux

Aidan Tattley

A large selection of boxes & containers in various shapes and sizes made for the term competion





When: Thurs 26th Sept 8:00am til late, Fri 27th from 8:00am til late,
Sat 28th 7:30am til late and Sun 29th 7:30am to 3:00pm

Where: At YMCA Camp Adair, Hunua (Food and beds Friday to Sunday)
The theme for the weekend is “Gifts for the Kids”.

There will be prizes for the most interesting gift and the best wig stand.
Each participant will be given a piece of timber to make a bowl for Kidz First at Christmas

Bring a lathe and stay for the whole weekend

Don’t have a lathe? You can book a club lathe. $25 for the weekend.
This lathe hire fee does not apply to overseas visitors (incl Cook Strait).

Everyone bring some wood – or purchase on site from the shop and sponsors.
Bottomless tea and coffee (cake if someone gives it). Thursday lunch BYO.
No beds Thursday but meals and beds from noon Friday to Sunday lunch.

Sponsors for the weekend:
Mainfr eight NZ Ltd. Carriers of our lathes.
Woodcut Tools. Makers of chisels, bowl savers, hollowing tools, sharpening jigs, and more.
Tr eeworkx goliver@no8wireless.co.nz 07 888 3800
Off n ons, Astra dot Sandpaper and a lot more. Treeworkx@xtra.co.nz 07 888 4396
Carba-Tec, 110 Harris Road, East Tamaki. Ph 09 274 9454. www.carbatec.co.nz
Timberly , Burnmaster Woodburner, Astra dot, some tools. <timberly@xtra.co.nz> Ph 09 297 7051
Steel Tools Ltd, marketing King Arthur’s Tools www.katools.com Ph 06 751 0114
Motor  Technologies, Variable speed units for your lathe. Brent. Ph 09 274 5353
Carr olls Woodcraft Supplies, for a huge variety of woodworking gear. www.cws.au.com
Beekind Waxes, natural waxes and wood finishes. www.ecochi.co.nz
Korupak , Food Service Solutions, freephone 0508 567 872, www.korupak.co.nz
——————————————————————————————————————————
Complete and return this part of the page with your payment
For meals and bed, this form, with payment, must reach David Jones before 8 September.
Later day only bookings will be accepted.
Name__________________________________________________________________________________

Address_________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________

Phone______________________________ Email _____________________________________________

Payment: Full or part weekend just $160.00. Meals and bed Fri to Sun. Details with your receipt.
Days only (no meals, no accommodation) $60.00 per day. Thur Fri Sat Sun
I will be bringing my own lathe I would like to book a club lathe please $25.00
Total $$ Paid ________________ by: Cheque Visa/Mastercard (add 5% please) Cash
I require a billet for the Wed, Thurs or Sunday nights Yes_____ No______ I can billet ___________people.

Get this form, with your payment by cheque, Visa, or Mastercard, or in cash, to:
David Jones, Treasurer, South Auckland Woodturners Guild
180 Settlement Road, Papakura 2110
Or email this form <d.f.m.jones@xtra.co.nz> and use Electronic Funds Transfer to 11 5373 0561428 02
and be sure to include your name with the transfer.

It’s on again 26 to 29 September
Woodturning for  Everyone

Sharing, Watching, Learning, Teaching, Enjoying

PARTICIP ATION 2013



Committee:
President Ian Outshoorn 443 1066
Vice President (vacant)
Secretary Andrew Corston 443 1422
Treasurer John Green 416 9272

Committee Members:
        David Browne,  Terry Denvers, Lee Riding,
        Trefor Roberts, Vincent Lardeux, Pepi Waite.

Programme Trefor Roberts, Ian Outshoorn.
Library Vincent Lardeux, Colin Crann.
Refreshments Lee Riding.
Raffle John & Mary Green.
Building Pierre Bonny.
Machinery Bruce Withers, Terry Denvers.
Newsletter Dorothy & David Browne.
Webmaster Kris Mackintosh.

Correspondence c/o  Andrew Corston,
4/8a Target Road,
Auckland 0629
email: a.mcorston@xtra.co.nz

Newsletter Contributions   newsletter@wood.org.nz

 What’s happening around the country.
Check out full listing

 www.naw.org.nz/whatson.htm

Working Bees: To be determined during the term.

Monday: Guild open from 9.00am.
Tuesday: Guild open from 5.00pm.
Thursdays: Tutoring day for Kids at Risk.

   Out-of-Term Tuesday Evenings – come and turn

For details check with Ian Outshoorn

The Guild Hall is open from  5.00pm,
come early and make use of the fine facilities

available for members’ use.

Programme Term 3 — Programme Term 3 — Programme Term 3 — Programme Term 3 — Programme Term 3 — 20132013201320132013

¨
Need Assistance
The following Guild members are available to help new
members or anyone having wood turning problems.
Pierre Bonny 479 4031 Kevin Hodder478 8646
Ian Outshoorn 443 1066 Lee Riding 479 4874
Trefor Roberts475 9307 Pepi Waite 476 5448

 Term Project —  Theme: Spoons & Small Hollow Forms

 DAY DATE DEMONSTRATOR / ACTIVITY

Tuesday 30 July Kevin Hodder

Tuesday   6 August Pierre Bonny

Tuesday 13 August Roy Buckley

Tuesday 20 August David Browne - Hollow Form

Tuesday 27 August Peter Williams

Tuesday   3 September Dick Veitch - Spoon Making

Tuesday 10 September Renee Baxalle

Tuesday 17 September Ian Outshoorn

Tuesday 24 September End of Term Competition

Contacts & ResponsibilitiesContacts & ResponsibilitiesContacts & ResponsibilitiesContacts & ResponsibilitiesContacts & Responsibilities

 1 Spoon, or 2 Hollow for ms, opening significantly smaller than the biggest diameter

Participation 2013
at Camp Adair, Hunua

¨

Registration to David Jones, SAWG, by 7 September.
for details & booking form see online news page

http://www.sawg.org.nz/news/

Thursday 26 September
to

Sunday 29 September


